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Aloha kakou.

I am a former part-time operator of UH88, current full-time operator at a larger telescope, and current observer on
UH88 - in fact, I will be using UH88 the night after this meeting, observing for Lawrence Berkeley Laboratory.

I am also a consultant to an international sustainability think-tank, reporting on environmental policy and sustainable
development negotiations, including the role of indigenous peoples in development, at the UN and other international
settings.

I am not at all native Hawaiian, coming originally from New Jersey - one of two things, along with diplomacy, that I
have in common with Peter Hoffman.

I came to Maunakea as a volunteer at the Visitor Information Station, where I learned the basics of astronomy,
geology, ecology and Hawaiian culture - and learned to care for all those aspects of the mountain.

Given this background, it will come as no surprise that I consider the situation to be far less "black and white" than
many members of the astronomical community, or that I recognize it is possible for things done in full accordance with
the letter of the law to still not be "right."

I have two main areas of concern.  First, leases and subleases, in which it is difficult to see the University as
inculpable.

I am deeply troubled that DLNR and the University, in establishing the original 1968 lease of ceded crown lands
(public lands held in trust for the benefit of the public, specifically including native Hawaiians) opted for $1/year as the
price. Even for a rocky mountaintop, even in the 1960s, this was surely an unreasonably low amount for over 10,000
acres, and since only 20% of it goes to OHA to benefit native Hawaiians, they have received slightly less than $10
total in the first 48 years from this lease.

The subleases, of course, have tended to involve no money at all: as former Keck Observatory director Fred Chaffee
said, the "currency" is observing time. While we all like to point out that astronomy is not done for profit, and that
organizations within our user communities are not buying time, just funding their share of operations, observing time
has a monetary value: In 2009, Yale University invested $12 million in the Keck Observatory for 150 nights of
observing time over the next 10 years.  That's $80,000 a night.  If UH has a 15% share of Keck time, it's worth on the
order of $4 million a year.

You may recall that after the recent Super Bowl, Tom Brady declined the truck traditionally awarded to the game MVP. 
One factor put forth by sports pundits was that although the truck wasn't money, it had a value, and as such would be
subject to taxation.  I'd posit that the Mauna Kea Observatories are the 2014 New England Patriots of the
astronomical world, and that UH is Tom Brady.  You're receiving something of great value from users of ceded lands -
and because it's not money, you don't feel the need to share the pro-rated 20% required by law.

Since it would make no sense for observatories to give UH cash rent, and for UH to then give 80% of it back (with
20% going to OHA to benefit the Hawaiians), I would suggest that instead, 20% of UH's 15% allocation - that is to say,
about 3% of observing time on all non-UH telescopes on Maunakea - be allocated to such members of the native
Hawaiian community as may be desirous of making use of them.  That's about 1 night a month on each telescope UH
doesn't own.  I would nominate UH-IfA's own Dr. Paul Coleman, a native Hawaiian astrophysicist, to lead the Time
Allocation Commitee for this group.
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If you find this idea too ridiculous - and despite it coming from a sometime employee of the Institute for Astronomy
who may still the most frequent observer on UH88, I think you may - I would suggest looking at TMT's proposal to pay
roughly 1/1000th of its facility cost per year in rent, and do a little math based on how much each other facility cost,
and how many years it's been on the mountain.  I'm sure OHA would appreciate receiving a good-faith payment of a
reasonable amount of rent that should have been charged.

Secondly, as regards the matter of TMT itself.

I understand the advances TMT will bring to certain aspects of astronomy, although some of the existing telescopes
are better suited to my own areas of research interest. I do have serious concerns about TMT's ability to deliver
hoped-for jobs in the long run, given the trend of current observatories cutting headcounts and human-resource costs
wherever possible.

I'm also concerned about my community's history of asking Hawaiians for their opinions and then ignoring them - in
Kepa Maly's study 15 years ago, all but one Hawaiian interviewed said there should be no more telescopes.  We are
highly educated people; the word "no" should not be beyond our comprehension.

With all that said, I wholeheartedly support the development and construction of TMT - as long as the Hawaiian
community is in agreement.  If I can be of any assistance in reaching agreement such an agreement, I am at your
disposal.

Sincerely,

Daniel Birchall
Hilo, HI
808-747-0200

birchall.dan@gmail.com
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My apologies for this errata.  I miscommunicated something in my penultimate paragraph.

I wrote:
I'm also concerned about my community's history of asking Hawaiians for their opinions and then ignoring them - in
Kepa Maly's study 15 years ago, all but one Hawaiian interviewed said there should be no more telescopes. 

It should read:
I'm also concerned about my community's history of asking Hawaiians for their opinions and then ignoring them - in
Kepa Maly's study 15 years ago, only one Hawaiian interviewed said there should be more telescopes. 

There is a difference in meaning, and I apologize for the error.

Thanks,
-Dan

[Quoted text hidden]
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